

## DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Fred Abadi, PhD, PE, Director fabadi@waukesha-wi.gov



March 5, 2018

SUBJECT:

Northview Road Reconstruction Phase 1 - Tallgrass Circle to Grandview Blvd

Public Information Meeting

Dear Resident / Property Owner:

The City of Waukesha is conducting a public information meeting to present and discuss proposed improvements to Northview Road between Tallgrass Circle and Grandview Blvd. This roadway reconstruction project is scheduled to begin in April this year. The meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 15th, from 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM at the City of Waukesha City Hall Council Chambers, 201 Delafield Street, Waukesha, WI. You must enter through the lower level glass doors.

This project is the first phase of the roadway work that is planned for Northview Road. The proposed improvements include the complete reconstruction of the roadway and the installation of storm sewer improvements in the project corridor. The existing culverts beneath the roadway at Pebble Creek (east of Patrick Lane) will also be replaced as part of the project. Minor sanitary sewer and water main replacement work will be performed with this project. Other improvements include the installation of new permanent signing, pavement marking, and a traffic signal at the intersection of Northview Road and University Drive. Sidewalk will be constructed in portions of the project corridor; and grading for the future placement of sidewalk will be performed elsewhere. A project location map is attached showing the limits of the proposed work.

Phase 2 of the Northview project includes the reconstruction of the roadway from Meadowbrook Road to Tallgrass Circle and is scheduled for construction in the spring of 2019.

The meeting's intent is to present the final improvements proposed for Phase 1 construction; and to provide general information related to construction staging, detours and access to properties during construction. Exhibits will be on display showing the proposed project improvements and the detour routes that will be signed during construction. Personnel from the City will be present to discuss the improvements with you on an individual basis.

The meeting will be conducted in an open house format. You may attend at any time between 5:00 PM and 6:30 PM. Project personnel will be available to discuss the improvements with you on an individual basis.

If you cannot attend this meeting and have questions related to the project, please contact:

Brandon Schwenn, P.E. (262) 524-3585

bschwenn@waukesha-wi.gov

Sincerely,

Brandon Schwenn, P.E.

Project Manager

E ENGINEERING DIVISION Alex Damien, PE City Engineer 130 Delafield St. Waukesha, WI 53188 262-524-3600

Fax - 262-650-2573